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Department of Human Resources

POLICY & GUIDANCE MEMORANDUM 
#2007-09:
Compensatory Time, Exempt Professional Staff


Among the changes in the 2004-2007 Professional Staff Agreement was a change in the accrual and use of compensatory time for exempt professional staff.  Although the Agreement recognizes that, as professionals, the members of the bargaining unit may occasionally be required to devote additional time to the completion of their work, the Agreement also recognizes that there are times during which workloads may be especially burdensome.  Under those circumstances, the Agreement provides for compensatory time.

Following are the general guidelines for earning and using compensatory time:

· Whenever possible, supervisors and employees should discuss compensatory time in advance and agree in writing that certain identified hours of work will result in earned compensatory time.
· Compensatory time is earned on an hour-for-hour (straight time) basis.
· Exceptional situations that result in the regular earning of compensatory time for periods longer than three months or an excessive balance of earned compensatory time over an extended period may be an indication of an unreasonable workload.  Under those circumstances, supervisors should review workload expectations.

· Beginning on April 1, 2007, compensatory time earned and used must be recorded in the HR/e*mpac System using the following codes:
	Code
	Description

	CES
	Straight Time Compensatory Time Earned 

	CTU
	Compensatory Time Used


· Departments that have not recorded compensatory time in the HR/e*mpac System must send a memorandum for each exempt employee, signed by the both the supervisor and the employee, indicating the employee’s compensatory time balance as of March 16, 2007.

· Earned compensatory time may not be carried for more than twelve months.  Therefore, an employee should (and should be permitted to) use compensatory time as soon as possible, within operational need.

· There is no payout of compensatory time upon separation of employment.
For additional information, please contact the Department of Human Resources at 7-5150.
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